
Reopening Plan

Parent Meetings

August 17 and 18, 2020



Reopening Guidance

New York State Education Department

New York State Department of Health

Jefferson County Public Health



Guidelines for Today’s Presentation
● Parents may submit questions through the chat option.

● If these questions are not addressed during this presentation, we will publish 

answers on our website.

● If there are questions regarding technology, please reach out to Mrs. 

Barnhart-Burto.

● If there are questions regarding daily operations or student schedules, please 

reach out to Mr. Storey.

● If there are questions regarding health protocols, please reach out to Mrs. 

Bertram, our school nurse.

● If there are questions regarding transportation, please reach out to Mr. 

Gleason, our head of transportation at 315-846-5023.

● You may find email addresses for Mrs. Barnhart-Burto, Mr. Storey, Mrs. 

Bertram, Mr. Gagan, Mrs. Pettit and Mr. Gleason on the Belleville Henderson 

homepage. 



Belleville Henderson Reopening Plan

● Belleville Henderson will continue to communicate with parents on a regular 

basis through phone calls, emails, and text messages.

● Please review the Belleville Henderson Reopening Plan which can be found 

on our Belleville Henderson website, which is located at www.bhpanthers.org. 

On the home page, under headlines, you will find a link to our plan.

● Also on the Reopening Plan page, please review: 
○ Remote Learning Plans

○ Plan for Testing and Tracing Students and Teachers

* Please view our District’s website on a regular basis for any updates

http://www.bhpanthers.org


New York State Department of Health

Health and Safety Requirements - These are the key elements from which we 

cannot deviate.

Mask - On bus, in school halls, bathrooms, any time a student is not in their 

classroom seated.

Six Feet Socially Distanced - On bus, in halls, in the classrooms, disembarking 

from buses; all students need to be spaced by 6 feet.

For Chorus, Band and PE - Students must be socially distanced by 12 feet.

Cleaning Protocol - Wednesday the district will conduct deep cleaning and 

disinfecting protocols between Cohort A and Cohort B attendance.



Socially Distanced Requirements

Classrooms can only have up to 12 pupils because we are required to keep all 

student desks 6 feet apart. Due to these stringent requirements, we are unable to 

bring all students into the school together.

We have created two main cohorts and these groups will be attending on either 

M,T or Th, F.

The district has established cohort groups that will allow family and household 

members to attend school on the same day.



Grouping of Students
Cohort A

Attends in-person Monday and Tuesday

Attends remotely Thursday and Friday

Cohort B

Attends remotely Monday and Tuesday

Attends in-person Thursday and Friday

Cohort C (At-Risk Learners)

Attends in-person Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday

Cohort D (Remote Learners)

Attends remotely Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday

Homeschooled

Completes paperwork for individualized home instruction program



Cohort A and B Learners

● Cohort A will attend school in-person on Monday and Tuesday, and virtually 

on Thursday and Friday.

● Cohort B will attend school in-person on Thursday and Friday, and virtually on 

Monday and Tuesday.

● Attendance daily is mandatory, just as if they were in school.

● Students will be provided with a Chromebook and, if necessary, an internet 

access device.

● All students and parents will have opportunities to reach out to their teachers 

on Wednesdays during defined office hours.

● Cohort information will be given to families the week of August 24th.



Cohort A and B First Day of School

● Cohort A’s first day of school will be: Tuesday, September 8, 2020

○ Cohort B will be at home for remote learning on this day

● Cohort B’s first day of school will be: Thursday, September 10, 2020

○ Cohort A will be at home for remote learning on this day

● Remote learners will know which classes to attend because they will have their schedules and be 

able to follow them. 

● Teachers will send a Google Classroom invite to each of their students. When students go to their 

Google Classroom Dashboard they will see their classes and may join them. 

● Once in the Classroom students will then be able to get directions from teacher on what they need to 

complete and how to join Google Meets. 

● If an older sibling wants to accompany a younger sibling to their classroom on the first day of school 

to make them feel more comfortable it is allowed. 



Students Attending Jefferson-Lewis BOCES

● Every effort is being made for our students who are in Career and Technical 

programs to attend daily, Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and 

Friday.

● Transportation will be provided each day.

● Students wishing to drive must apply through the Belleville Henderson 

Principal, Mr. Storey. 

● BOCES students will be placed into either Cohort A or B, however these 

students will attend BOCES daily. 

● BOCES sign-ups were done through the guidance department during the 

2019 – 2020 school year. 
● If your child is interested please contact the guidance department. 



Pre-K First Day of School

● Pre-K students First Day of School will be:

○ Cohort A: September 14, 2020 

○ Cohort B: September 17, 2020



Cornell Cooperative Extension 4-H

● There will be no morning 4-H program this school year. 

● The 4-H after school program will begin no earlier than September 21, 2020

● We are working with the Cornell Cooperative Extension Director regarding 

Health and Safety Protocols and exact start date. 



Morning Drop Off:

● There will be no morning drop off prior to 7:45am at Belleville Henderson 

Central School. 



Remote Learners
● Students whose parents have expressed concern regarding COVID-19 health risks.

● If a parent has a medical or social emotional concern, please reach out to Mr. Storey or Mrs. Bertram. 

● These students will participate in the regular education program, virtually.  The student’s schedule will be followed as 

if they were attending school in-person.

● Students at home will be unable to see students in the classroom. Students in the classroom will be unable to see 

students at home. 

● Teacher’s Smart Board will be visible. 

● Students will be expected to remote into live lessons taught by the teacher. 

● The design of these lessons will vary from teacher to teacher. Teachers will let students know via Google Classroom, 

Google Stream or student email (grades 6-12) when students need to be in the lesson. 

● Attendance daily is mandatory, just as if they were in school.

● Students will be provided with a Chromebook and, if necessary, an internet access device.

● Remote learners must commit to a semester of remote learning

● One Semester runs from September 8, 2020 through January 29, 2020. 



Individual Home Instruction Program

● This is commonly called “Home Schooling.”

● Students are not enrolled at Belleville Henderson CSD.

● If parents choose to provide their child’s education from home, they must contact the Superintendent 

and are required to follow a program. Specific guidelines must be followed by parents. This involves:

○ A letter of intent to the Superintendent

○ A year plan must be submitted to the Superintendent

○ Quarterly reports submitted to the Superintendent

○ Annual Assessments must be the responsibility of the parents and results submitted to the 

Superintendent.  Completes paperwork for Individual Home Instruction Program



How Can Parents Help Prepare Students?

● Practice wearing a mask

● Practice appropriately washing hands

● Practice sneezing into a tissue or one’s own shirt or sleeve

● Practice walking six feet apart

● For students in Pre-K - Grade 1

○ Talk about riding on a bus with a mask.

○ Talk about walking in the hall six feet apart with your mask on.

○ Talk about sitting at your desk and raising hand to go to the bathroom 

and putting your mask on before you get up.

○ Talk about eating breakfast and lunch in your classroom.



Where Parents can Update Contact Information:

● Parents please update your emergency contact information in SchoolTool. 

Including but not limited to:
○ Phone numbers

○ Email addresses

○ Home addresses

● To update information call the Belleville Henderson Main Office 315-846-5121

or

● To update information call the Belleville Henderson Guidance Office at 315-

846-5825



Breakfast and Lunch

● Will be provided in the classroom to minimize large gatherings.

● Students may bring their own lunches to school. 

● Students are encouraged to bring water bottles to have in their classrooms. 

● More information will be provided to parents during the week of August 24th.

● Breakfast and lunch will be provided to remote learners in a similiar fashion 

as it was done during the COVID closure. 

○ Pick up locations will be at Belleville Henderson in a location to be determined. 

Please complete the National School Lunch form provided by Belleville Henderson 

which will be given to parents when they pick up Chromebooks.



Backpack Program

● Applications are available in the Belleville Henderson Newsletter which will be 

mailed home at the end of August. 

● Please return completed application to Mrs. Bertram by email or hard copy. 

● We anticipate the program to begin by the end of September 2020.



Signage Throughout the Building

● Another requirement from the NYSDOH involves signs throughout the school 

and in the outside entrance area.

● The following signs will be posted throughout the school:
○ Screening questionnaire

○ Mask wearing areas

○ Directional arrows on the pavement in the parent drop-off location

○ Six feet distance markers on the carpet throughout the school

○ Six feet distance markers in the bus circle in the front of the school and parent drop-off 

location



Parent Drop-off / Pick-up / Student Parking Locations

● Parent drop-off and pick-up location
o Gymnasium entrance located in the back of the school

● Student parking
○ Located in the parking lot in the front of the school

● Student drop off time
○ 7:45 am 

○ Location: back doors by the gymnasium

● Student pick up time
○ Elementary: 2:45 pm

○ Secondary: 3:00 pm

○ Location: back doors by the gymnasium



Visitors and Volunteers

● No visitors or volunteers will be permitted in the school building during the 

COVID-19 pandemic.



Paying Taxes

● Taxes must be paid by mailing your dues to the Belleville Henderson Tax 

Collector: 

○ Colleen Bellinger, Tax Collector

Belleville Henderson Central School

8372 County Route 75

Adams, NY 13605

■ September 1, 2020 - September 30, 2020 - No Penalty

■ October 1, 2020 - October 30, 2020 - 2% Penalty

■ After November 1, 2020 - Contact Jefferson County Treasurer 315-785-3055

● This budget was approved in June by voters, there will be a 3.2% increase. 



Health Protocols - Required by NYSDOH

● Masks
○ The District will provide five cloth masks for student when they pickup their Chromebooks. 

○ If a student forgets their mask, the bus driver or school employee will provide a disposable, paper mask that 

can be used for the day.

○ If a student is unable to wear a mask due to medical reasons, parents are asked to provide a doctor’s excuse 

to the school nurse.  Please reach out to Mrs. Bertram with any further questions about mask wearing.

○ Required on bus, in school halls, bathrooms, any time a student is not in their classroom seated.

○ When students are seated at their desks in their classroom and the teacher is comfortable students may 

remove masks. 

○ If a teacher is not comfortable with students having masks removed all day/period students are entitled to 

multiple mask breaks. 

○ Masks can be removed during PE if students are maintaining a 12 feet distance between one another. 

○ Students may wear the face coverings that consist of a cloth mask, a scarf, bandana, gaiter, etc. as long as 

they cover both the nose and the mouth. 

■ Students may wear their own mask as long as they follow the above guidelines and conform to the 

Belleville Henderson dress code (ie: no inappropriate designs, etc.)

○ If face shields are worn, a mask is also required. A face shield is not considered enough protection by itself. 

○ Teachers will direct students when they may remove their masks. 



Temperature Screening of Students - Required by NYSDOH

● Temperature Screening is required to be done by parents prior to students getting on the school bus or entering 

school if driven by parents.

● Students with a temperature over 100.0 F are not allowed to attend school.

● All students who screen positive for a temperature of 100.0 F will be rescreened by the school nurse for accuracy. 

● All students will be screened daily at the entrance upon arriving to school.

● Aides and assistants will be trained by the school nurse with appropriate PPE to screen temperatures. 

Numerical temperatures will not be recorded, the student will receive either a pass or a fail. The school nurse 

will rescreen any student with a temperature over 100.0 F. 

● Students with a temperature over 100.0 F will be required to be placed in isolation and picked up by a 

parent/guardian or emergency contact. 

● Parents need to have a plan in place for when students are ill or emergencies occur and they need to come 

and get them. 



Parent/Student Questionnaire - Required by NYSDOH

● Every Monday, parents must complete a health questionnaire which contains:

○ Have you been in close or approximate contact in the past 14 days with anyone who has tested positive 

through a diagnostic test of COVID-19, or has had symptoms of COVID-19?

○ Have you tested positive for COVID-19 in the past 14 days?

○ Have you experienced any symptoms of COVID-19 or had a temperature above 100.0 F in the past 14 days?

○ Have you traveled internationally or from a state with widespread transmission of COVID-19 within the past 14 

days?

● COVID-19 Symptoms are:

● The District will continue to provide parents with frequent reminders and updates regarding COVID-19 

symptoms.

● If a student has COVID symptoms and is sent to have a healthcare examination even with a negative COVID test the 

student must have a resolution of symptoms and a written doctors note to return to school.  

● COVID-19 questionnaires will be available electronically using ParentSquare. 

● Survey questions can be completed at any time each Monday. 



Sick Students
● If a student is ill before coming to school they must remain home.

● Students who are ill and must remain home from school are able to particiate in remote learning as long as 

they are well enough to do so. 

● Parents must communicate this to the school nurse so that she is able to let the student’s teachers 

know that they will be joining remotely. 

● Similarly if a student becomes ill during the school day, the student will be isolated wearing their mask until the parent 

or guardian can pick them up. 

● Students sent home with COVID symptoms will be given a written procedure to follow which will include a 

medical evaluation, a negative COVID test, and a resolution of symptoms. 

● Students who are sent home will be able to participate in remote learning as long as they are well enough to 

do so. 

● Parents must communicate this to the school nurse.

● Parents must communicate with our school nurse regarding the child’s absence and nature of their illness.

● The school’s nurse’s responsibility according to NYSDOH guidelines, must monitor absences for clusters of illnesses.

● All information provided to our school nurse is kept confidential as required by federal and state regulations.



Medically Vulnerable Students/Households

● According to NYSDOH, the following are considered medically vulnerable 

conditions:
○ Individuals aged 65 or over

○ Pregnant individuals

○ Individuals with the following underlying health conditions

■ Chronic lung disease or moderate or severe asthma

■ Serious health conditions

■ Immunocompromised

■ Severe obesity

■ Diabetes

■ Chronic kidney disease undergoing dialysis

■ Single cell anemia

■ Liver disease



Medically Vulnerable Students/Households (cont.)

● Children who are medically complex with the following conditions:
○ Neurologic

○ Genetic

○ Medibolic

○ Congenital Heart Disease

Parents are encouraged to talk with our school nurse regarding necessary accommodations which may 

need to involve education.



Required COVID-19 Testing
● If a student exhibits any symptom of COVID-19 they will be isolated and sent home with a written procedure to 

follow. 

● If a student or staff member presents COVID-19 symptoms at home, they must seek medical attention and 

have a COVID-19 test.  Students must have a doctor’s note and a negative COVID-19 test prior to returning to 

school.

● Students who have a negative COVID-19 test and a doctor’s note must also display a resolution of symptoms.

● Students who test positive for COVID-19 will be contacted by the Jefferson County Public Health Department.

● Students DO NOT need to be COVID tested prior to the start of the 2020-2021 school year. 

● If a student tests positive for COVID Belleville Henderson, will NOT be able to disclose who the student is due 

to HIPPA and FERPA regulations. 

○ Belleville Henderson will follow advice from Jefferson County Public Health if there is a positive COVID 

case.  



Contact Tracing

● Jefferson County Public Health will contact the parent or employee to perform case study and contact tracing.

● Jefferson County Public Health will reach out to Belleville Henderson during the investigation.  Contact tracing of all 

students and staff who have been in contact with the student or employee will be conducted through the school 

nurse’s office.

● Jefferson County Public Health will notify all individuals who will need to be tested due to contact with the individual 

who tested positive for COVID-19.

● COVID testing is available at various locations. Please see the school website for a complete list of these locations. 

● There are quick tests available that have a 15 minute processing time. However, these tests are not always 

covered by insurance and could be an out of pocket expense for the patient. 

● There is a saliva test that was just approved, but it is unknown as to when this will be available in Jefferson 

County. 



Seasonal Flu Vaccine

● It is important for your child to receive the seasonal flu vaccine as soon 

possible.



Cleaning and Disinfecting Protocols

● All areas used by a sick person will be closed until screening and disinfecting 

can be accomplished.

● There are specific cleaning and disinfecting protocols that will be followed 

during and after the school day.

● Additionally, on Wednesday between Cohort A and Cohort B, the school will 

conduct deep cleaning and disinfecting protocols.

● A deep cleaning will also be conducted between Cohort B and Cohort A. 

● There will be a ten minute transition time between classes in order to clean 

desks and chairs. 



Transportation

● All students are required to wear a mask while on a bus.

● All students will be socially distanced from other students.

● Family and household members will be allowed to sit together not socially distanced.

● On a 72-passenger bus, we will be able to seat approximately 22 students.

● The District would appreciate any parents who are able to transport their children to and from school on a semester 

basis to contact Mr. Gleason, the head of transportation.  This would greatly assist the transportation department with 

getting students to school on time without extra runs.

● Students may get on and off the bus at different locations for childcare (ex: morning pick up at home, afternoon drop 

off at babysitter) however, the school will need to know this information. Please call the main office at 315-846-5411. 

● Please call the transportation department at 315-846-5023.



Instructional Program

● Elementary PK-6
○ Students will eat lunch in their rooms and have their specials (ie. art, PE, etc.) in their classrooms.  They will 

not be traveling to another classroom.

● Elementary and ML/HS
○ Students will eat breakfast in their classrooms.

○ All meals will be delivered to the classrooms and students will receive their meals in a socially distanced 

manner.

○ Band and chorus is scheduled to be held in the auditorium, maintaining a distance of 12 feet between all 

students and staff.

● ML/HS
○ Students will eat lunch in the “third” period classroom.  Third period has been allotted 120 minutes, 20 minutes 

for lunch and 90 minutes for instruction.



Instructional Program

Reopening Plan:

In order to properly social distance, 50% of the students will attend Belleville Henderson on Monday and 

Tuesday in-person, while the other 50% will be participating remotely from home. Wednesday remote 

activities will be conducted for students, while the entire school is undergoing deep cleaning methods 

defined by The New York State Department of Health. On Thursday and Friday, the other 50% of our 

student body will attend school in-person, while the other 50% will be participating remotely from home. 

When a cohort is not in school students will be expected to participate in each schedule subject during the 

same exact time through remote learning, along with the cohort which is being instructed in-person at 

school. Students will be provided with Chromebooks to connect remotely with the classroom for live 

instruction. 



Instructional Program
Wednesdays

● Some grades 7-12 classes that cannot fit into our schedule will be held on Wednesday.

● Teachers will communicate with students and parents the expectations for Wednesdays.

● There will be NO school in-person on Wednesdays.

● There may be some secondary elective classes on Wednesdays.

● There may be some elementary small group meetings on Wednesdays.

● Ex: reading groups

● Teacher Expectations

○ Office hours 

○ Will be set by each teacher

○ Will fall between 8:00 am – 3:00 pm 

○ Teaching classes that do not fit into our schedule



Instructional Program Questions
● “With remote only kindergarten students, is there a way for them to interact with other children in a get together?”

○ The teacher will determine when and how these opportunities will take place. 

● “Will kindergarteners be expected to learn remotely all day during the days they are remote?”

○ No, the classroom teacher will determine how frequently students need to join a Google Meet for a live lesson. 

○ More information to come.

● “Will the new class schedule allow enough credit hours as compared to the old one?”

○ Students will have four classes per day with some elective classes being offered on Wednesday (remotely). 

This meets the 180 minute requirement per week.

● “Will there be drivers education this year?”

○ No, at this time we can’t safely maintain six feet between the teacher and the student in a vehicle.

■ We will revaluate this for the start of the second semester which begins in February.  



Student Supplies

● Belleville Henderson will supply students in grades Pre-K – 12 with necessary 

supplies needed for the 2020 – 2021 school year.

○ Example: notebooks, paper, pencils, pencil cases, binders, etc. 



Athletics

● Fall athletics will begin on Monday, September 21, 2020
○ As information is provided by NYSPHSAA, NYS Education Department, and the NYS 

Governor this information will be shared with our families. 

● Students who are remote learners will be able to participate in athletics as 

long as they are taking three courses and physical education, regardless of 

the education platform they are using. 



Virtual Open House

● Due to health and safety protocols, we are unable to have persons in the school for a traditional 

Open House.

● Pre-K through Sixth Grade teachers will be in touch with parents virtually or by phone for a meet-

and-greet.

● We are working the details for a Virtual Open House and will be communicating final plans.

● PreK-2: Teachers will be in contact for home visits

● September 1 September 2, 2020
● Grade 3: 6:00 pm Grade 5: 5:00 pm

● Grade 4: 7:00 pm Grade 6: 6:00 pm

Grades 7-12: 7:00 pm 



Technology

● ALL students will receive a Chromebook

● Students in grades 3-12 will receive Chromebooks during the week of August 

24th.
● There will be a variety of pickup times for Chromebooks. 

● Students in grades PreK – 2 will receive Chromebooks at a later date. 

● Parents will be notified as to what day to pick up Chromebooks, student 

schedules, and who their elementary teacher will be.

● Students in grades 6-12 will have be given a Belleville Henderson student 

email to be able to communicate with teachers.

● The District will be implementing a new communication program called Parent 

Square.  This program replaces SchoolMessenger.  We hope to begin this in 

August.  We will notify all parents when this new program is up and running.



Summary of Today’s Presentation

● If there are questions regarding technology, please reach out to Mrs. 

Barnhart-Burto.

● If there are questions regarding daily operations or student schedules, please 

reach out to Mr. Storey.

● If there are questions regarding health protocols, please reach out to Ms. 

Bertram, our school nurse.

● If there are questions regarding transportation, please reach out to Mr. 

Gleason, our head of transportation at 315-846-5023.

● You may find email addresses for Mrs. Barnhart-Burto, Mr. Storey, Mrs. 

Bertram, Mr. Gagan, Mrs. Pettit and Mr. Gleason on the Belleville Henderson 

homepage. 



Belleville Henderson Reopening Plan

● Belleville Henderson will continue to communicate with parents on a regular 

basis through phone calls, emails, and text messages.

● Please review the Belleville Henderson Reopening Plan which can be found 

on our Belleville Henderson website, which is located at www.bhpanthers.org. 

On the home page, under headlines, you will find a link to our plan.

● Also on the Reopening Plan page, please review: 
○ Remote Learning Plans

○ Plan for Testing and Tracing Students and Teachers

○ Today’s powerpoint presentation

* Please view our District’s website on a regular basis for any updates

http://www.bhpanthers.org


How Can Parents Help?
● Send your child with a clean cloth face covering or mask daily.  A backup mask also would be great.  

Students are allowed mask breaks and these are encouraged. 

● Keep your sick child home.

● Have a back-up plan in case your child becomes ill.

● Daily temperature checks to assess temperature.  Students and employees will have temperature 

screenings daily and each time entering the nurse’s office.

● Completion of a weekly questionnaire for each student.

● Keep phone and email contacts up-to-date.

● Keep emergency contacts up-to-date.

● Have a plan for medical care if needed.



How Can Parents Help?

● Call in when your child is ill, and state what is wrong.  We must keep track of attendance per NYS 

DOH.

● Send written excuses or emails to kbertram@bhpanthers.org

● Please note your information is confidential.

● Have current medication orders – must be new each school year or within last year.

● Provide medications and especially emergency medications for example – Epi-Pens and asthma 

inhalers.

● It has been suggested that asthma inhalers be used vs nebulizer treatments.  Nebulizer treatments 

will be used for emergencies but not on regular basis.

mailto:kbertram@bhpanthers.org


Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ): 
● At this time SchoolTool is not accessible to parents as the master schedule is being finalized. 

● Students will not be assigned lockers until they are needed. 

○ Projected date students will receive lockers is October 1, 2020.

○ We are still planning what this looks like. 

● Will students take tests during the 2020-2021 school year. 

○ Yes, how students take tests and when students will take texts will be up to their teacher. 

● Will teachers be wearing masks or be six feet or more away from students while teaching?

○ Teachers will be wearing masks and maintain a social distance of six feet. 

■ If a teacher is six feet away from their students they are able to safely remove their mask.

○ Some teachers will also have a barrier between students. 

○ Elementary students will have sneeze guards on their desks. 

○ At this time secondary students desks will not have sneeze guards. There will however, be a partition located 

at the front of the room. 

● Should students who are in the same family and the same class login to Google Classrooms separately? 

○ Yes, students should login separately in case teachers need them to submit chat information or to complete 

assignments in their Google Classroom. 



FAQ Continued: 

● Will students be able to participate in recess?

○ Yes, but they must maintain six feet of social distancing

○ Belleville Henderson playgrounds are still closed at this time

○ PE will be outside whenever they are able and must maintain 12 feet of social distancing

● What is the rule for students who walk to school?

○ Students may walk to school and when they approach the school sidewalk there will be decals on the sidewalk 

to mark social distancing of six feet

○ Students must maintain six feet of social distance between others who are not in their household

○ Students must wear their mask at all times

○ Students must enter the school using the main entrance to the school building

● Why wouldn’t students temperatures be taken by the bus driver before they get to school?

○ In our district there is no guarantee that a parent would be home for the driver to send the child back if they 

had a positive temperature.

○ The NYS Department of Transportation recommends that drivers do not take temperatures so that they are 

able to focus on safely transporting students to and from school. 



FAQ Continued:
● Can students carry hand sanitizer?

○ Students may only carry hand sanitizer if they are not being transported on the school bus. 

○ Hand sanitizer is not allowed by anyone on the school bus due to the fact that it is flammable and prohibited by the NYS DOT.

● Will parents receive Parent Square instruction next week and login information?
○ Parents will receive information on ParentSquare as soon as the Belleville Henderson site is done being developed. 

● Will science labs be in person?
○ Science labs could be done virtually on Wednesdays or could be incorporated into the classroom cohort instruction. 

● Will commonly touched items be taken away like books in the classroom or learning items like math blocks?
○ Students will have their own textbooks. 

○ If a student uses a classroom or library book it will need to sit for 96 hours before it can be properly cleaned and disinfected and returned for use again. 

○ Learning manipulatives need to be designated to one student only, especially if they are not easily able to be cleaned. 

● Are there any plans regarding snow days?
○ Snow days can be addressed by remote learning

● Will elementary students have a Halloween parade for students and staff to enjoy? (we understand there would be no 

visitors in the building)
○ At this time we are unable to meet the social distance guidelines put forth by the NYSDOH we are unable to hold the traditional Halloween parade. However, there 

is a possibility of a virtual one for students and staff to enjoy.



FAQ Continued

● What happens on the remote learning days if both parents work and remote 

learning at daycare isn’t an option. Can parents work with their child in the 

evening to make sure that work can be completed?
○ Communication will be imperative with the child’s classroom teacher(s) and administration in 

these instances. 

● Which students are considered at risk who are able to attend four days per 

week? 
○ This is determined by the Committee on Special Education



Thank you! 


